Carolina Pine Quilters

Meeting at Trinity United Methodist Church 2724 Whiskey Road, Aiken

October 10, 2022 7 pm



carolinapinequilters.org

Program News

October Program – Jacque Rees will be speaking about collage quilting and bringing her beautiful creations.

Please turn in your comfort quilt blocks to Doris Leidheiser or Diane Miller at the next meeting!



Chat with the President

Barb Saporito

Fall is officially here, with early morning temperatures in the 50's. Great sleeping weather and garden clean up during the day. Many of my flower beds are looking good because I can get out there and weed and trim bushes without heat exhaustion. Look outside during the evening of Sunday, Oct 9th - Hunters Full Moon.

October is also breast cancer awareness month. When was your last mammogram? Yearly mammograms save lives. You are never too old for a mammogram.

Our days are shorter, giving us more time in the evening to finish our quilts for the quilt show, make the placemats for Meals on Wheels, and make Christmas ornaments for the museum. We had 9 members attend Sit and Sew at Dunagan's to learn how to make 2 Christmas ornaments. They were fun and easy to make. Bring them to our guild meeting Oct.10 for Show and Tell.

Your Guild Board Members for 2023

Barb Saporito - President Annmarie Gorensek - Vice President Margot Salzman - Secretary Michele Deschenes - Treasure Karen Erickson – Newsletter Editor

Keep quilting -- our quilt show is one month away! Posters for the show will be available at our Oct 10 guild meeting, along with the business size cards with the quilt show information.

Barb

HELP WANTED - QUILT SHOW COMMITTEE -- If you were at the July guild meeting, you are aware that Joyce Sinclair and her husband plan to move to Florida next year to be closer to family. Joyce serves on the committee as the person responsible for arranging and getting the quilts hung (we have young volunteers who do the work). She has years of experience and would like to train someone during this year's quilt show. It's a once-a-year obligation, Joyce has excellent notes and is willing to teach someone everything she's learned. As I've learned over this past year, this is a very welcoming committee, and all are willing to help. If you are interested in taking over for Joyce next year, please let her or Donna Holman know.

Board Members

President – Barb Saporito
Vice President – Vacant
Secretary – Margot Salzman
Treasurer – Michele Deschenes
Newsletter Editor – Karen Erickson
Webmaster – Adela Dziekanowski

Committees

Community Outreach – Carolyn Gibbons
Comfort Quilts – Doris Leidheiser & Diane Miller
Hospitality – Linda McCloskey
Membership – Adela Dziekanowski
Quilt Show – Donna Holman

Community Outreach

Carolyn Gibbons

Please remember to try and finish any of your outreach projects by November. I would like to make a final presentation to Welcome Baby after our November meeting. Also, please remember your placemats. I still have fabric, and if you want to make placemats and want to use your own fabric that would be great. I still have flannel to use as batting.

We had a great time at Sit and Sew making ornaments and will have another session on the 4th Thursday of the month.

Again, thanks for all you do for outreach. This has been a successful year for donations.

Welcome New Members!

Penny Bliss moved here from Massachusetts and a friend introduced her to quilting just a month ago. She learned about CPQ from a friend.

Jo Jones has been quilting for 25 years and joined a quilt guild after she retired. She learned about CPQ from a friend at church. She also enjoys cooking and reading, and she used to live in Vestal, NY.

Kim McQuate fell in love with quilting 27 years ago when both of her children were in school and she decided to try something new. She enjoys hand quilting and paper piecing, traveling, baking, and decorating her home. She moved here from Abingdon, VA and was invited to CPQ by Marolyn Floyd.

Mary Ellen Roever learned to quilt from her mom. She makes barn quilts, used to live in NY, and learned about CPQ from Karen.

Kathy Sweeny has been quilting for 10+ years and started with her grandmother. She enjoys hand quilting, crocheting, reading, and cookie baking at holidays. She is from PA.



October Birthdays

10/02 Gary Davis
10/07 Kathryn Byrd
10/10 Susan Congdon
10/11 Rori Bebko
10/12 Marge Mitchell
10/21 Linda Williamson
10/21 Kathleen Sweeny
10/23 Vi Peace
10/30 Paula Brown

10/31 Mary Ellen Roever

Early November Birthdays



11/03 Debbie Phillips

2022 Quilt Show

Donna Holman



The quilt show will run November 1 - November 18. Quilt registration has passed. Thank you to all who entered. It's going to be a great show! Be sure to sign up to volunteer at the next guild meeting. Opportunities include:

Quilt take in - Sunday, October 23 from 2-5 p.m. and Monday October 24 from 11-2 p.m. (contact Paula Brown)

Scribing - Wednesday, October 26 from 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. (contact Susan Congdon)

Hanging quilts - Saturday, October 29 starting at 10 a.m. (contact Joyce Sinclair)

Quilt take down - Saturday, November 19 starting at 10 a.m. (contact Joyce Sinclair)

Items to be sold to the museum store should be turned into Donna Holman at the next guild meeting. Please have all your items in some sort of bag with a list of the items and your name.





Pictures from our September card making program.

Former member and president of CPQ, Bonnie Kania, would like to sell a 2003 Brother Nouvelle 1500 S - like new. Comes with needle felting attachments, Super Quilter tabletop frame if wanted \$80, cost of recent service and Janome M7 Continental Ver. 1.11 Purchased December 2019, 102 hours used. She paid almost \$6000, asking \$1000 or obo. Bonnie Kania (803) 215-0313, Hayhank2bellsouth.net

Treasurer's Report

Michele Deschenes

Beginning Balance: \$4745.44 Income: \$140.00 Expenses: \$-0-Ending Balance: \$4885.44

Joyce Walton Traditional & Contemporary Quilt Designer/ Teacher Biography

Joyce is a graduate of Moore College of Art & Design in Philadelphia, PA with a Bachelor of Fine Arts Degree in illustration and design. She has been sewing and quilting for over 35 years, and has been teaching art and quilting classes for the past 14 years throughout the southeast. She enjoys creating her own quilt designs, and is inspired by nature, color and of course, fabric. She works in all quilt mediums, including machine and hand piecing, applique', painting on fabric, hand and machine quilting, and much more. She also has a special love for surface embellishment and hand embroidery.

Joyce has acquired many blue ribbon awards including "Best in Show" in the York County Quilt Show in 2008, Best Overall Color Award in 2012, and Best Overall Handwork

Award at the Asheville Quilt Show in 2015. Her pieces have been proudly exhibited in gallery showings, including a private show at the Rock Hill Performance Center in October 2014, and an appliqué exhibit in May & June 2015. She was published as the Featured Fiber Artist in the December 2014 and August 2015 issues of York County Magazine and featured in Quilt Scene Magazine in October 2015 at the Houston International Quilt Festival. For the past three years ribbons were awarded for quilts in the York County Quilt Show, The Asheville Quilt Show, and several other southeastern quilt shows. She continues to show her quilts throughout North and South Carolina.

Joyce Walton• Cell: (803) 517-4278 • Email: joycejwalton@gmail.com

Website: joycewalton.0rg